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Mustang of the Month 

Charlene & Larry Rivera 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! Too much fun for one page. See more inside. 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

In this issue: 

President’s Message 

Charity Involvement 

Minutes  

Membership News 

 Mustang of the Month  

 New Members  

For Sale 

In the News 

Events 

 Past Events 

 Special Club Alerts 

 Events for the Year  

 This Month at a Glance 

Event Flyers 

Our Sponsors 

Look for the Trivia Question & 
Fun Facts 

Don’t forget the following 

club events this month: 

**PCMC Car Show** 

FNDO 

PCMC Picnic 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Lance Lambert will be speaking at the August meeting. 

Bring $15 if you want to purchase a copy of his new book. 

What month is it? 

See Calendar 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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H 
ow about this weather we’re having?  July was a very fun-filled month 
for the club.   

 

Thank you: 

  Tom Alpert, for organizing a great day at the track watching some very fast 
vintage cars.   

 Sue and Dave had a great turnout for their BBQ (loved to burgers and the 
company).   

 Christmas in July was a HO HO HO great time, Thank you, Pete and Nancy 
for putting this Sleigh ride together.   

 The month is ending with one of my favorite Mustang Shows, Ponys on the 
Waterfront in Port Orchard. 

  

This month is just as packed fun filled events 

13 Aug - Pierce County Mustang Club’s Mustang and all Ford Roundup.  This is 
our show and we need all of your support pulling this show together.  Looking 
forward to seeing everyone there.  This show is the main event that provides us 
the funds to run the club and still provide substantial donations to local charities. 

15 Aug - General membership meeting. This month we will have Lance Lambert 
as a guest speaker.  Lance is a lifelong Puget Sound resident and a celebrity 
Car Guy.  He is an author and has hosted several TV shows.  He just finished 
his new book and will be telling us more stories from the Puget Sound car sce-
ne.  He will have copies of his book to sell for $15.00.  His is one of the best 
story tellers and you won’t want to miss it. 

27 Aug - PCMC Members Picnic.  This is our opportunity to relax and have a 
great time.  Bring the family out to Frontier Park in Graham. The theme this year 
is Western BBQ.  Check the flyer in this newsletter for all of the information.   

Stay safe in your travels and see you on the road, 

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

President’s Message 

2016 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Butch Blodgett (206) 858-1045 

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—

Charlene Rivera (360) 459-3993 and 

Missy Willert (253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Trivia Question: 

Q—Who was the first woman to serve as chief engineer for 

the Mustang? What year(s) did she hold this position? 

A—Janine Bay 1994-1999 responsible for the design and de-

velopment of the 1999 Mustang as well as the 1999 Cobra. 

(only female member of Mustang of America Hall of Fame) 
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50/50 Raffle 

 
50/50 tickets for 2017 are on sale NOW. You can purchase 
the winning ticket from Missy Willert at any club event.  
Half will go to a club member in December and half goes 

to Santa’s Castle. 

 
Goal: $500.00  Currently: $174.00 

$100 

$200 

$300 

$400 

$500 

Charity Involvement 

2017 Charity Running Total  

Socks 328 Pairs Hats/scarfs 42 Gloves 38 pairs Cash  

Donations 

$146.33 

EFN—

April 

4124 lbs of 

toilet paper 

(about 10,800 

rolls) 

Peanut Butter 317 lbs Cereal 53 pounds 

and $35 

cash 

Toys for Santa’s 

Castle 

53 toys and $450 in 

cash and gift cards 

 

Back-

packs & 

school 

supplies 

       

Next Charity Items 

Be looking for sales for pasta and seasoning and pasta sauces for another 

food drive coming in September. 

Backpacks and school supplies to be collected at our car show in August. 

$174 

July Charity Items 

On Dasher, on Dancer, on Comet and Cu-

pid...wait...look again...this sleigh was pulled by 

coupes, convertibles, GTs, Foxbody, Roush, 

F150, Slingshot. Rudolph’s stand in was a 

Chevy SUV (well he was “different”). We even 

had a shaggy dog riding up with Santa for a 

while. 

Members filled the dreams of a special toy for a 

lot of good little girls and boys plus gift cards 

and cash. 
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Welcome Visitors, New Members, and Members 

Call to Order – Greg Robbins, president 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman – PCMC has 104 

memberships totaling 170 members. Welcome new members. 

MCA – Nancy Freeman – MCA elections are coming up. Bob 

Frender, a PCMC member is running for position. Read the 

write up on Bob that is in the current Mustang Times to see if 

he is your man for the MCA job. 

Approval of June 2017 General Meeting Minutes as they 

appear in the “Pony News” 

1st Burt Kreidler, 2nd Jay Jay Blodgett, 1 Nay Missy Willert - 

Membership Accepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Car Show – Revenue – Sponsorship, T-shirts, Pre-Registration 

        Expenses – Fire Extinguishers Inspection, Spon-

sor Board, Mailing 

Club – Revenue – Membership Dues, General Meeting Raffle, 

Hats, Calendar, Car Show 

Expenses – Printing, Postage, Cruises, General Meet-

ing Raffle, Nonprofit License, Shed Supplies, Donation to St. 

Francis for Mike Lanigan, Car Show 

1st Paul Geise, 2nd Dennis Willert & Chuck Botsford, 1 Nay 
Missy Willert - Member Accepted and Approved. 

Old Business 

Car Show – Missy Willert & Charlene Rivera – We still need 

Volunteers! Please don’t forget to sign up to Volunteer to help 

at the show – we have some empty spots to fill, please see the 

list and let Missy know where to add your name. If you don’t 

sign up, please come and help. The car show supports all the 

fun events and the end of the year charity donation checks 

PCMC gives. We are filing Goodie Bags on August 8 at Rick & 

Joanie Nordlund’s at 7 pm – if you arrive early you can join us 

for the last planning meeting. Car Show – we will be arriving at 

6am to start setting up. If you do not want to wait in the long 

line, please plan on being at Griot’s before 7:30 – we close the 

gates at 7:30 so the members who are there can prep their 

cars. Thank you for all the raffle items and goodie bag items. 

Don’t forget to bring your backpack filled with school supplies or 

$20 to the car show. The backpacks and cash will be donated 

to Caring for Kids. 

Vintage Races – Tim Gwyn – Fun day with the PCMC mem-

bers, Special Guests, Race Car Drivers and the Race Cars. 

JBLM July Car Show – Rick Nordlund – JBLM made some 

changes for the show this year; the show had a good turn out 

for being on the day before the 4th of July and some of the ven-

dors were there. 

Guest Speaker –Missy Willert – At August’s General Meeting, 

Lance Lambert will join us to share a few chapters of his new 

book. In the past, Lance has brought copies of his book for pur-

chase – cost $15, please bring cash or check if you wish to 

purchase his new book. 

Christmas in July Cruise – Nancy Freeman – PCMC will be 

collecting toys and gift cards early this year for Santa’s Castle. 

Join us for a cruise in July. Wear your ugly sweater and bring 

your toys. Please check out the flyer, web site, or talk to Nancy 

Freeman for more info. 

Picnic at The Velasco’s – Sue Velasco – Fun day & good food 
with 8 PCMC cars and one Sling Shot – Butch gave rides to all 
the members who wanted one.  

Mustang Round Up – Pam Pistella – There was the track day 

on Thursday, Friday was a Poker Run – this was new this year, 

Saturday the Judge Show and dinner with Steve Saleen. Sun-

day was the show and shine. Fun filled weekend 

Mustangs on the Waterfront – We will meet at Safeway on 

6th, leaving there at 7 am. 

Moving the Storage Shed – Nancy Freeman – What a great 

day! 19 members plus a bunch of pick ups showed up to move  

the new shed in 2 hours. Thank you to all who helped. Due to 

the fact that PCMC pays 1 full year in advance we save over 

$600 on the cost of the shed rental every year. The new shed 

location – Shur Lock Storage on 160th, turn onto 58th, turn right 

at blue fire hydrant. We have plenty of room for the truck to 

come in to be loaded and unloaded in this new location. 

Car Show 4 Kids Open Show – Pam Pistella – Lots of great 

cars. 

New Business  

Friday Night Dinner at the Old Spaghetti Factory at 7pm.  

Hood Canal Cruise - Burt Kreidler – This is still in the plan-

ning stage – it will be the long way around Hood Canal. More 

info to come. 

PCMC Member’s Only Picnic – Charlene Rivera – Join us on 

August 27 for a Western BBQ – the club will supplies the main 

dish, plates, utensils, ice tea, lemonade, and water. Please 

bring a side dish or dessert to share. There will be slow drags, 

blind driver obstacle course and a bounce house. At the Fron-

tier Park in Graham from 11 am to 4 pm. 

 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—July 18, 2017 

Continued on next page 
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Car Show Planning Update  

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 

 

What you will find on the site? 

 

This is where we have our photo history. When you get there, you will see our most recent uploads. 

 

Go to the library. The first page will be a few of the months event photos. Look off to the left and you will see 

the folders by years. If you want to see all of the photos from an event, select the year and the month and 

then the event you want to see should be there. Open that and you will have all the photos that have been 

posted from that particular event from whomever has posted any photos. 

 

Enjoy! 

Using Photobucket 

Car Show Update 

 
It is almost here - August 13...the 25th Mustang 
and All Ford Roundup! 

 
We have a few days left and lots to do! 

 
Goodie Bags - we are filling them up on August 
8th at 7pm at Rick and Joanie's home - thank 
you Rick and Joanie for hosting us! If you want 
to join us for the last meeting of business, 
please be there at 6:30 but if you just want to fill 
goodie bags 7 pm - please don't be early. 

 
Car Show - we open the gates at 6 am - please 

come and help set up. If you 
don't want to wait in the line, 
please be there before 7:30 am. We will be pre-
paring our Mustangs between 7:30 and 8:00 
and the gate will be closed with no entry to any-
one - club member or not. 

 
A big Thank You to all who have helped plan, 
donated items, helped find sponsors and ven-
dors, opened their homes for meetings, and 
everything else it takes to organize and put on a 
car show. It takes great club members like 
Pierce County Mustang Club members to sup-
port the show. 

Thank you, 

Missy and Charlene 

Ponies in the Sun, Yakima – Charlene Rivera – Mustang  

show is the third Sunday in September. Some members go on 

Friday to enjoy the cruise Saturday morning and the cruise – in 

Saturday night. Some members drive over Sunday morning for 

the show only. Watch for more info. 

Ponies in the Park, Lacey – Greg Robbins – Meeting at I-5 & 

512 McDonald’s at 7:15, leaving at 7:30 – September 24. Watch 

for more info. 

Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to Larry and Charlene 

Rivera and their string of Ponies. 

Submitted by 

Charlene Rivera 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—July 18, 2017 

Continued 
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Volunteer Sign Up 2017 
Saturday, August 12th  10:30 am at Storage Unit, 160th – 1 block East off Canyon Road 

Sunday, August 13th  6:00 am at Griot’s 

Truck Pick Up/Return-Rick Nordlund  Registration (7:30 am-Noon)    

Truck Loading (Saturday 10:30 am)  DOE: 1. Kristen E 2. Gaiser 3. Pam Pistella            
Driver: Rick Nordlund     PRE:   1. Nancy Freeman  
1. Burt K. 2. Pete F. 3. Nancy F. 4. Chuck Botsford  

5. Missy Willert 6. Larry R. 7. Charlene R.             Ticket Sales (7:30 am)   

Tent & Table Set Up (Sunday 6 am)  8-10:00   1. JayJay      2. Dennis Willert              
1. Paul G 2. Missy Willert 3. Nancy F 4, Bryan Z  10:00-12 1. Vickey O 2.  Renea Martin             

5. Harley E 6. Roger B 7. Chuck Botsford   12-2:30   1. Hank D 2. JayJay                
8. Jordan Blodgett 9. __________   
Stanchion Layout (6 am)    50/50 Raffle (10 am-2:00 pm) 
1. David Ringlee 2. Sam O    11:00     1. Cathy S 2. JayJay 

3. __________4. __________      2:00     1. __________ 2.  __________ 

MC (9am-12pm) 1.Jerry Murphy   

MC (12am-3pm) 2. Paul Geise                  Tack Shack (8-2:00pm) 

Raffle Set Up (6:30 am)    8-10:00   1. Tim Gwyn 
1. __________2.  Joanie Nordlund     10:00-12 1.Greg Robbins 

                                                                           12-2:00    1.  Pete F. 

Trophy Set Up (6:30 am)     

1. Karen Edwards 2. Nancy Freeman     Ballot Counting (11:30) 
       1. Bryan Z 2. Jim C 

                                                                                                     3. Louanna Gaiser 4. Vickey Olsen  
Garbage Cans/Banners (7am)   BOS & Specialty Ballots-  
1. Jordan Blodgett 2. __________    1.Nancy Freeman 2. Missy Willert 

Computer/Printer Set Up (7am)   Truck Unloading - Driver: Rick N. 
1. Roger B 2. Dan Alpert                1. Pete F 2. Paul G 3. Chuck Botsford 4. Dan Alpert 
PA system (9am) Paul Geise, Jerry Murphy  5.  Larry R. R. 6. Jordan Blodgett 7. __________ 8. __________ 

Rick Nordlund (back-up) 

Hospitality Area (7am)    
Vickey Olson/Linda Rasmussen         Freebie Table Re-stocker                                                          

Car Wrangler’s (7:30-10:30 am)                       1. Jay Roney 

Entry Gate:  1. Charlene R.  2. Burt K.                   Show Photographer-Heidi Geise 
1. Rich E 2. Jerry Althauser 3. Robert B 
4. Gary S 5. Butch B 6. Jim B    Thanks for Coming                 
7. Chuck Botsford 8. Larry Rivera    1. Missy Willert   2. Sam O 3. __________ 
        4. __________5. __________6. __________ 

Voting Guest Greeter/Instructions  Kids Voting/Ballots    

Missy Willert                              Paul Geise                                                      
               

 

                        PARKING LOT CLEAN UP ALL PCMC MEMBERS (4PM)             
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Backpacks for “Caring for Kids” 

 

Help support our charity “Caring for Kids” – by filling a 
backpack with school supplies or donating $20.   

 

Backpacks will be collected at our annual car show  

August 13th. 

 

With each filled backpack or cash donation you will  

receive one raffle ticket for entry in a special raffle at the 
car show. 

 

Let’s break last year’s record  

32 Backpacks & $300 

 

Thanks for your help! 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $8.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – August 
Rachel Wright     2007 

Darrell & Shelly Williams     2009 

Jim Cassidy     2011 

Danny & Elizabeth Cobb     2011 

Bill & Carol Patten     2013 

Dennis Uretta Noyes     2014 

Aaryn Spear     2015 

Ryan & Sarah Hoaglin     2016 

Rick Doody     2016 

Brian Zahnow     2016 

Patrick Johnson     2016 

Ken & Cindy Baccetti     2016 

David Cushion     2016 

John Gruver     2016 

James & Luann Hansen     2016 

Lou & Louanna Gaiser     2016 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF July 31, 2017 

104 Member #s — 170Members  

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding 

and stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all 

Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 

Among Our Own—In Our Thoughts: 

Wishing a speedy recovery for Jay Roney who entered UW Hospital in 

late June with heart failure. He is now on the mend and will be joining ac-

tivities in a couple of months. 

Dennis Willert as he continues to recover from surgery. 

Wishing well to Gary Sullivan who will be having surgery on Aug. 8th. 



Pony News  August 

Larry says his love of Mustangs came from  
Farrah Fawcett and a TV show called Charlie's An-
gels. Mine came when I decided I was done chauf-
feuring our daughter and all the neighbor kids eve-
rywhere and was ready to give up the SUV.  I 
searched the auto traders and found a 1992 Wim-
bledon White Ford Mustang convertible.....  

I dragged Larry to Everett-not once 
but twice for this car. This was the 
start of the Fox Body Mustangs that 
we love. The Mustang only had one 

problem, 
well at 
least ac-
cording to 
Larry, it 
was a four 
cylinder. 

Larry went on the search for a 5.0 - six months later 
he called me from a dealership to come get my car 
because he was driving his new to him 1991 Wim-
bledon White Mustang Convertible GT.  

 
For a few years, we had a lot of fun in these two 
Fox Bodies. Our daughter got her license and the 
four-cylinder was the best one for her to drive.....at 
least according to Larry and her - besides I had my 
Mercury Sable station wagon to drive and I could 
always ride with Larry - so they said. 

 
But Larry had 
a secret plan - 
the 2005 Mus-
tangs had just 
come out and 
he wanted me 

to have a new Mustang in green, my 
favorite color...so off he went in 
search of another Mustang, but wait 
there is more ....6 months after the 
2005 Legend Lime Green came 
home - a 1988 Wimbledon White 

GT hatch back came home too - he says the 1988 
had to come home to us because 1988 was the 
year we got married and this Fox is a  
symbol of our year.  

Ok - you can't ar-
gue with that and 
another Mustang at 
our house, making 
us the coolest 
house on the block. 

 

 

Thanks, Larry and Charlene, for the article, the 
great story, and all you do for PCMC. 

Mustang of the Month 

Charlene & Larry Rivera 

2005 Legend Lime Coupe, 1991 White Convertible, 1988 

White Hatchback 

New Members  

Ross & Arlene Stuth—Sumner 

2008 Shelby GT500  Red/Black 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

For Sale 

 
1967 Mustang coupe parts for sale: 

Front and rear bumpers $20 each - front is in good condition, rear needs to be re-chromed 

Front and Rear valances $10 each—rear has backup lights attached, front has one parking light attached 

Grille $5 

Chrome oil pan for V8 $20 

Contact Mark and Linda Arsenault if interested: 

253-875-4460 or sndchanz@msn.com 

 
1965 Mustang Convertible for sale: 

Runs well - Looks beautiful 

Factory installed air conditioner 

German rolled top (plus tonneau cover) 

All restoration & upkeep records 
since 1975 

All parts kept since 1975 

$29,000 OBO 

Contact: (206) 406-2563 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
tel:%28206%29%20406-2563
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Trying to keep up with the Mustang news? Here 

are a few items to check out. 

From Mustang Times: 

Rally Call—John Clor, Enthusiast Communication 

Manager for Ford Performance and FordPerfor-

mance.com, is asking for our help. Here is a sum-

mary but for details see the Mustang Times July 

Issue: 

 Ford goal-”gain brand recognition and consider-

ation among young drivers entering the market-

place, as well as among any auto owners who 

do not currently drive a Ford vehicle.” 

 While doing this, not forget the current Ford ve-

hicle owners in the process—US! 

The article goes into all the data around contribu-

tions made by Ford enthusiasts in the general mar-

ket place and in making changes in Ford products 

themselves, such as putting the 428 Cobra Jet en-

gine into production and not creating a Japanese-

based, front-wheel drive car to replace the Mustang 

(instead it became the Probe). 

John’s article simple states,  

 “We drive Ford Passion!” 

So here is the RALLY CALL: 

 Prove to those in Ford Marketing that Mustang 

Enthusiast and their clubs and their car shows 

are a hugely important part of the process for 

showing all, especially young people, the joy of 

driving/owning a Ford, particularly a Mustang. 

 How can we help?  

 1. Everyone sign-up for the Rally Call 

sweeps. 

 2. Tell every “Ford Friend” to sign up as 

well. 

 What is in it for us? 

 1. Chance to win a 2018 Mustang EcoBoost 

 2. Encourage Ford to invest in local clubs 

supporting Mustang Club shows. 

We get tremendous support from Korum Ford in 

Puyallup and Lakewood Ford in Lakewood. We 

appreciate all that they do for us and enjoy the pos-

itive relationships we have built. We are celebrating 

25 years this year and are looking forward to anoth-

er 25 years or more of this club and the partner-

ships we have made. 

Can we do our part and sign-up as many people as 

possible? I have no doubt that we can do it! 

Go to—https://www.fordperformancerallycall.com  

 

Also in this issue of the Mustang Times: 

 For Fox-Body owners—Summit Racing now 

has a Vintage Gauge Cluster for 1987 to 1993 

Fox-body Mustangs. 

 Roush—The Roush 440A—Only 40 made at 

the end of the 2004 model year. These were 

celebrating the 40th anniversary with 400 hp in 

a limited run. All of these went to one dealer in 

Florida. 

Keep sending me interesting news you have 

found. 

 

Life is always an adventure…… 

 Enjoy the ride! 

In the News 

Ideas for Future Articles: Send me your stories or ideas 

by the 25th of the month! What do you want to know 

about?  

Send to:  pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Trivia : A good one! 

Q—When/where did the custom of 

spraying champagne after winning a 

competition begin? 

https://www.fordperformancerallycall.com
mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
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Picnic in Roy        July  8  

July Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: 

Mustangs Not Required, Enthusiasm Is! 

We had a great time hosting the pic-

nic.  We had about 21 here, counting a 

couple of young men who helped out 

with getting everything set up and did 

the cooking of the burgers.  Everyone 

enjoyed my special burgers.  The food 

that was brought by the others really 

added to the BBQ.  Thanks to all of 

you.  Here are some of the photos Dave took. 

 

Thank you to Dave and Sue Velasco 

Moving Day for the Shed      July  9  

You folks are the most amazing people we have the 
privilege to call friends and not just in the Mustang 
world.  The club put out a call for assistance and 
you answered with strong backs, willing 
hands, tools, trucks, engineering smarts, re-
packing placement skills, and laughter. 

That was the fastest move on record...just 2 
hours from start to final broom sweep. 

The club and Freemans are blessed, 

Pete and Nancy 
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FNDO—Old Spaghetti Factory   July 21   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Come join us next month at the Brank’s in 

Sumner. 

Christmas in July: HO! HO! HO!   July 23   

No, I am not losing touch with reality or forgetting in 

my retirement that this is July. Well, maybe I am los-

ing it but I do remember that this is the August issue 

and a July event. 

In order to get a jump on those holiday specials, 

club members went out and filled the back of the 

Freeman’s SUV with cash, gift cards and a sleigh 

full of toys for Santa’s Castle, a charity for chil-

dren of military families. We did this early so that 

we could load up the Castle in time for this year’s 

season. 

What a fun day with 15 cars and 22 people. We 

handed off gifts at 

McDonalds and then 

cruised through 

beautiful country –

Dupont, Stei-

lacoom, University 

Place, and Point 

Defiance’s 5 Mile Drive. It was a great cruise 

route. Thank you Pete and Nancy Freeman, 

and there were no cruises-within-a-cruise. 

We stopped at 

Round Table 

Clubhouse for 

great pizza, lis-

tened to Christ-

mas music and 

Paul’s Christmas 

hat singing—Wish 

You a Merry Christ-

mas. (Yes ladies, 

he’s taken, he is 

mine……) 

Don’t miss the next 

cruise. 
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Special Note:  Mustang Wins at Corvette Show 

Imagine the surprise when member Jerry Murphy 

saw his Mustang on the website banner advertising, 

the Bow Tie Bash Show, a Corvette 

Club event! WOW!!!  

Jerry received an award which turns out 

to be a Corvette Club jacket. That 

should be fun……Can’t wait to see him 

wearing his new coat to our  Mustang 

Club meeting. My camera will be 

charged and ready. 

Congratulations, Jerry! 

 

PCMC at Local Events       July  

Here is a 

write up from 

Tom Alpert 

about the Vin-

tage Races. 

July 1st, we 
cruised up to Pacific Raceways for a fun day of vin-
tage car racing at the annual Vintage Races. We 
met at around 8am on South Hill, where 10 cars 
took off for an early morning cruise to the event.  As 
usual we were not disappointed with the thunder of 
cars full on racing the track. There were a few minor 
mishaps, but no one was hurt and no significant 
damage to any of the cars.   

There was one inci-
dent on the back 
stretch several of us 
witnessed that had us 
holding our breath.  A 
blue ‘65 Shelby hit the 
edge of the track 
wrong and threw him 
out of control.  After 
fish tailing wildly, the 

driver regained control and continued around the 
track.  Talking with the driver after the race he said 
he was trying to decide whether to let the car go off 
track or recover on the track.  He opted for the lat-
ter.  After it fish tailed once, the wheel slipped out of 

his grip sending him fish tailing more.  He said he 
was lucky to recover. 

Each and every year I am thankful to be able to at-
tend, as we never know when it might be the last we 
see of these awesome cars in their full splen-
dor.  Thank 
you to every-
one who sup-
ported the 
event and we 
hope to see 
you again next 
year! 

We have been busy this month. Besides the events already described in the newsletter we had members at 

Vintage Races, JBLM, Mustangs Unlimited Show, and the Port Orchard Car Show as well as a few mem-

bers attending other events. Here are a few photos showing how our club was represented throughout July. 
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PCMC at Local Events (continued)    July  

Port Orchard—

Mustangs on the 

Water 

It is the middle of 

summer and what do 

we do? Well if it is 

the end of July 

we cruise to Port 

Orchard and go 

the Mustangs on 

the Water. What 

a fun show. 

In the few 

years my 

husband 

and have 

been doing 

this show we 

have had 

heat and 

pouring rain. 

This show 

was perfect in 

my eyes. The morning was a bit overcast and by 1 it 

started heating up just in time for the shade and the 

afternoon nap. 

We had about 15 cars from 

our club. A great showing. 

Everyone cleaned up pretty 

and their cars looked good as 

well. We had some new cars 

enter for the club, some that 

had been here multiple years, 

and some who had been here 

multiple years but were 

dressed up in new duds. All in all—lots of gorgeous 

cars new and old, stock and modified, and a pleas-

ure to view. 

Several members won 1st, 2nd, or 3rd for their clas-

sifications but we had one that was especially cool. 

Dennis Willert, still recovering from surgery, could 

not attend the show. So that his newly painted and 

wheeled GT500 could show, Clay Concannon sat in 

the driver’s seat to get it there. You know it didn’t do 

too badly ——BEST IN SHOW! I know there was a 

lot of work involved to get it ready so congratula-

tions to all who detailed it and spiffed it up. Well 

worth the effort. 

If you haven’t done this show it is one to put on the 

list. The water view is wonderful and there are al-

ways several hundred Mustangs.  

Our show is right around the corner so get those 

engines cleaned, cars shined, 

and bodies prepped to put on 

our own event—25th Anniver-

sary for us this year. Let’s 

make it a great one! 
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Planned Events for 2017– Nothing to Do...Not Us!  
Cruises 

Sept 9—Hood Canal Cruise 

October 15—Fall Cruise 

November 4—Progressive Din-
ner 

November 11—Veteran’s Cruise
  

 

FNDO 

Aug 18—Brank’s 

Sept 22—Tonala 

Oct 20—Ben Dew’s 

Nov 17—Buttered Biscuit 

Dec 15—Sizzler 

 

Other Club Events 

Aug 13—PCMC Car Show 

Aug 27—PCMC Picnic 

Oct 21—EFN 

Oct 28—2018 Planning Mtg 

Dec 2—Santa Parade 

Dec 9—PCMC Holiday Party 

 

(Lots of other clubs put on shows 
that we attend as a group. See 
the calendar each month or look 
at the website for a listing of 
shows and other events we sup-
port.) 

Club Special Alerts 

Guest Speaker for August 15th Meeting:   

Lance Lambert will be at our August 15th meeting to share come readings from his 

new book. Bring cash if you are interested in purchasing a book from him that night. 

The price will be $15. 

Have we got an opportunity for you?!! 

Yes folks, it is the time we start looking ahead to the future. We will be electing new officers in November so 

be thinking about that. There are also some volunteer positions that we will need to fill. Below is one of them. 

Meeting Raffle Coordinator: 

Monika Kirkland has done an amazing job of filling this position this year. All those cool items that 

are raffled away at the end of each meeting. That is Monika. Great job!! 

She would like to step down, therefore, we need someone to step up for 2018! The club underwrites 

$40 per month for purchases. Let Monika or someone on the Board know if you are interested. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1World Lung 

Cancer Day 

PCMC Board 

Mtg 6:30 

2 Ice Cream 

Sandwich Day 

3 4 Coast Guard 

Day 

5 Mustard Day 

Caffeine & Gas-

oline 

6 Doll Day 

Cougar Show @ 

Griot’s 

7 Particularly 

Preposterous 

Packaging Day 

8 Intern’l Cat 

Day 

PCMC Car 

Show Mtg @ 

Nordlund’s 6:30 

9 Melon Day 10 World 

Lion Day 

ACM Cruise-in 

11 Play in the 

Sand Day 

12 Middle 

Child’s Day 

Pack Truck for 

PCMC Car 

Show 

13 

PCMC Car 

Show 

14 Afternoon 

Tea Week 

15 

PCMC Club 

Mtg 6:30 

16 17 Thrift 

Shop Day 

18 Men’s 

Grooming Day 

FNDO—

Brank’s 7:00 

19 World 

Honey Bee Day 

20 World 

Mosquito Day  

(We have a day 

for them?) 

21 Spumoni 

Day 

22  Be an 

angel Day 

(here’s an 

idea—make it a 

daily habit) 

23 Cuban 

Sandwich Day 

24 25 26 Dog Day 

27 Tug-of-

War Day 

PCMC  

Picnic 

28 29 30Slinky 

Day 

31 Burger 

Day 

  

August 2017 

Go to www.piercecountymustangclub.com for details  

Fishing Month  and also Peach Month 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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PIERCE COUNTY MUSTANG CLUB 

Western BBQ Picnic 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 27, 2017 

11 to 4 

RAIN OR SHINE 

FRONTIER PARK 

217TH & Meridian, Graham 

 

Bring your favorite BBQ side dish to share 

 

 

 

Put on your Western Attire 

Bring your chairs and pop up tents 

 

CLUB WILL PROVIDE BEVERAGES, MAIN DISH, PLATES AND 

UTENSILS 

 

THERE WILL BE SLOW DRAGS & A BLIND DRIVER OBSTACLE COURSE  

BOUNCE HOUSE FOR THE KIDS 

 

Questions 

Charlene Rivera – RiveraLarryCharlene@comcast.net or 360-292-8806 

Or  

Joanie Nordlund – RJNordlund@comcast.net or 253-848-0386 



Pony News  August 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS 

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support  

of our club & charities. 

Jay Jay & Butch 

Blodgett 

(continued on next page) 

American Home Center 

406 108th St S 

Tacoma, WA  98444 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS 

(continued) 

Greg & Karen 

Robbins 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Bill Norman 
Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by 
the 28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view 
the library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: August 15 at Korum in Puyallup—

6:30pm  Guest Speaker: Lance Lambert  

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking in the back. 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

